Mayor’s Report
For
February 3, 2014 Assembly Meeting

1. Vacancy Announcement: There is a vacancy on the Planning &
Zoning Commission. Residents interested in serving as a Planning
Commission member until the October, 2014 election should submit a letter
of interest to myself or the borough clerk.

2. Letters of Interest:
A. Barb Fish has submitted a letter of interest for the vacant
position on the Library Board.
B. Steven Samuelson has submitted a letter of interest for the
vacant position on the Hospital Advisory Board.

3. Reconsideration of Rezoning Requests: At the January 21%
Assembly meeting, no second was received to consider rezoning ordinances
based on applications received and subsequently recommended for approval
by the P&Z Commission. Based upon Roberts Rules of Order and Assembly
meeting practice, failure to acquire a second to the motion resulted in the
ordinances failing in their first reading. I and other Assembly members
believe the applicants of the rezoning request deserve formal consideration
of the ordinances and should be provided reasons for any Assembly
determination on the requests. To accommodate the attendance of the
applicants as well as the Community Development Director, I have
rescheduled the first reading of Ordinances #2014-02 and #2014-03 to the
March 17, 2014 Assembly meeting at 7:00 p.m.

4. Rescheduling of 2" Meeting in February: A reminder that the 2"
meeting for February will be held at Noon, Friday, February 14. (Due to a
lack of quorum for the February 18 assembly meeting; and to accommodate
the Assembly’s review of drawings and cost estimates of the possible
refurbishing of the Municipal Building prior to their submittal to the
legislature with a request for funding).



